County of Milwaukee

Interoffice Communication
DATE:
October 14, 2013
TO: 
Sup. Marina Dimitrijevic, Chairwoman, Milwaukee County Board of Supervisors

Sup. Willie Johnson, Jr., Co-Chair, Committee on Finance, Personnel and Audit


Sup. David Cullen, Co-Chair, Committee on Finance, Personnel and Audit
FROM:
Stephanie Sue Stein, Director, Department on Aging

RE:
Request for authorization to increase by $22,000, $22,500 from $373,189 to $395,689, the 2013 contract with United Community Center, Inc., to provide Programs in United Community Center Senior Center, originally authorized under File No. 13-19
I respectfully request that the attached resolution be scheduled for consideration by the Committee on Finance, Personnel and Audit at its meeting on October 31, 2013.
The attached resolution authorizes the Director, Department on Aging, to increase by $22,500, from $373,189 to $395,689, the 2013 contract with United Community Center, Inc., to provide Programs in United Community Center Senior Center, originally authorized under File No. 13-19.
The Department awards funds to provider agencies based on the availability of federal, state, and local funds, allowable costs, usage by older persons of the programs and services provided, and changes in service demand.  For many contractual services, actual participation is a function of service availability, client needs, weather, and other factors that cannot be precisely known at the time contracts are awarded.  When additional funds become available, the Department seeks to use those funds to increase services and/or fully reimburse vendors for the services they provide.
The Department contracts with United Community Center, Inc., to provide services to older persons, with special emphasis on Hispanic or Latino elders.  Services provided at United Community Center Senior Center include senior center programming, transportation (to center participants), Senior Meal Program site supervision, and catering.  Cafe El Sol, a restaurant owned by United Community Center (UCC), is located in the same building (1028 South 9th Street) as the Center and caters meals to the nutrition site.  Participation by seniors in the Senior Meal Program is greater than anticipated, increasing the number of meals served.  The proposed $22,500 increase in the 2013 Programs in United Community Center Senior Center contract will fund an additional 4,500 meals at the Center.
Adoption of the proposed resolution will enable the Department to meet existing service needs, and to fully reimburse the vendor for services provided.  Sufficient funds were identified in the 2013 State/County Contract for this purpose.
If you have any questions, please contact me at 2-6876. 
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